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Justice Charles Johnson,
Justice Mary Yu
Co-Chairs, Supreme Court Rules Committee

I write to urge the Court to adopt the proposed amendments to CrR 3.1 and 7.8. These
amendments are necessary to provide adequate representation to the vast majority of those
convicted of drug possession offenses who are indigent, who are entitled to relief, and who
live in counties where prosecutors or courts continue to erect roadblocks to that representation.

Prosecutors argue that those entitled to post-conviction relief must first be found indigent
before counsel can be appointed. However, this position puts those persons in an untenable
Catch 22. They cannot get an appointed lawyer and hearing until they file motions
demonstrating indigence and a right to relief. But the vast majority of people would not know
how to do that without a lawyer. So they need a lawyer to properly file the motions. But they
cannot get a lawyer until they properly file the motions.

The state unconstitutionally convicted this group of individuals. Therefore, the state should
accept its financial, legal, moral, and ethical responsibilities to vacate their convictions. [ urge
you to adopt the proposed amendments to CrR 3.1 and 7.8.

David A. Trieweiler
Attorney at Law
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